The Rodriguez Family





August 2017

Dear Pastor and Friends,

Thank you for taking the time to read our newsletter.

We are overwhelmed and excited to see how God has provided for the construction of our building. We are close to the finish line. These last couple of months God provided for the insulation, ceiling tiles for the whole building, floor tiles for the whole building, two toilets and a sink for the lady's bathroom, sidewalks all around the building, also the whole building has been painted inside and out with extra paint for touch-ups.

Last Sunday we had a great attendance of about 170, quite a few visitors, decisions for salvations and two baptisms. Praise the Lord!

Our family is doing well. We had a few groups come visit with us to work on our building, in our feeding center and to hand out food baskets to different families in our community. It was a busy time but a blessed time. Through food baskets we were able to witness to new contacts and we had quite a few of those recipients come to church on Sunday.

Our four Marcucci girls are busy with their public schoolwork meanwhile Tracy is busy homeschooling our four kids.

Please pray for Oscar and Gabriel. Oscar is from the boy's juvenile rehabilitation farm, he turned 18 years old and had nowhere to go. We are currently renting a house where he is staying, we are helping him finish 5th-6th grade and most importantly work with him spiritually. Gabriel is brother to our 4 girls we have in our house. He is studying at the university and also needed a place to stay. He and Oscar are roommates.

I am currently teaching at two different Bible seminaries. I teach one day a week for each seminary. I enjoy spending time with these aspiring college students. Please pray for them, pray for God's calling and guidance upon their lives.

Thank you very much for your faithful prayers and support. We covet your prayers! Your servants in Christ,

Rafael and Tracy Rodriguez and kids